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Development Committee  
 
 

Monday, 24th May, 2010 
 
 

SPECIAL MEETING OF DEVELOPMENT COMMITTEE  
 
 

Members present: Councillor Humphrey (Chairman); and 
 Councillors Campbell, Crozier, Mac Giolla Mhín,  

Mullaghan and Rodway. 
 

Also attended: Councillors Hartley and Hendron. 
 

In attendance: Mr. J. McGrillen, Director of Development; 
Ms. S. McCay, Head of Economic Initiatives; 
Ms. P. Davison, Estates Surveyor; 
Mr. M. Stanley, Projects Manager; and 
Miss L. Hillick, Committee Administrator. 

 
 

Site Visit to Northern Bank – 
8-10 Donegall Square North 

 
 Pursuant to the Committee’s decision of 13th January, the Members undertook a 
site visit to the Northern Bank building at 8-10 Donegall Square North which was one of 
the possible sites for the relocation of the Belfast Welcome Centre.  The Members were 
welcomed to the building by Mr. G. Clarke, Osborne King, Commercial Property 
Consultants and proceeded to tour the building.  Mr. Clarke explained that the building 
had been utilised previously by the Northern Bank and that it was available for let 
or purchase. 
 
 In addition, the Members then proceeded to visit the Belfast Welcome Centre in 
order to view the accommodation difficulties which were being experienced currently. 
 
 At the conclusion of the visit, the Chairman thanked the representatives for 
the informative tours and for the helpful manner in which they had replied to 
Members’ questions. 
 
 
 
 
 

Chairman 
 


